
Good afternoon everyone… and Happy Holy Week! 
 
It’s Mr. Junik here with my Tuesday update! 
 
 
Well, let’s start with the big one!  New York state has cancelled Regents exams!  All students 
enrolled in a Regents exam course will be exempted from the NYS exam. 
 
However, Schools have only been cancelled through April 29th.  NOT through the end of the 
year! 

Students can only earn credits through the passing of all course requirements! 
 
We do not yet have all the answers we need from the State.  What is important to note is... 

Grades have not stopped! 
We will be keeping the status quo… we will keep assigning work and grading 
submissions. 
 

As soon as NYS gives us more guidance, we will certainly communicate that to you!  For right 
now… Assignment #4 is due on April 19th! 
 
Seniors - We are working on a plan for you to submit all of your Portfolio assignments online… 
We are working to create a way for you to finish your Phys. Ed assignment… PLEASE DO NOT 
WORRY!  We will figure everything out together! 
 
Lastly, some good news! 

I am so proud to announce our Class of 2020 Salutatorian… Jillian Szeluga  and our 
Senior Class Valedictorian Jeffery Zoyhofski! 

 
And… On April 4th, The OHL held its annual draft… Ontario Hockey League teams 

drafted 3 student athletes from St. Mary’s!  Congratulations on this life changing 
accomplishment…  Sophomores Brody Crane and Owen Mehlenbacher, as well as Freshman 
Ryan Comny! 
 
Well Done!! 
 
 
On behalf of everyone at St. Mary’s High School… we hope you have a happy, safe, healthy, 
and faithful Easter Week! 
 
Stay Safe, God Bless and Happy Easter! 


